

## Sadiq Public School

Do the right, fear no man.

March 27th, 2020

Dear Students and Parents,

Assalam o aleikum.

## School closure

- 1. We have received a government notification that all schools will remain closed until May 31st, 2020. The notification advises that this closure period will be considered the Summer Vacation.
- 2. All boarders' belongings that are in the boarding houses will remain secure in the houses.

## **External examinations**

- CAIE issued an updated notification simply to advise that it will communicate with schools on March 31st
  2020 regarding procedures for generating grades for O, AS, and A Level candidates.
- 2. We have received no notification regarding Matric and Intermediate examinations.

## New Admissions/Enrolments/Inquiries

1. New admission testing and interviews remain postponed and new dates will be communicated directly to applicants during next week.

Consistent with the government's advice on social distancing and essential travel only, we are currently not allowing any personal visits to the School. Documents, bill payments, etc. may be sent by post or courier, or left with security staff at the main gate. If you have any questions or concerns relating to admissions, examinations, or any other aspects of Sadiq Public School, please send an email to <a href="mailto:principal@sps.edu.pk">principal@sps.edu.pk</a>.

Please take care of yourselves, your family members, and your neighbours. Please don't forget the poorer people in our community; they need our kindness and support now more than ever.

Assalam o aleikum.

Peter Giddens

Principal